           PENNAR & BUFFERLAND C0MMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th May 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present were: Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Peter Thomas, June Neal, Jemma John, Leanne Bean, Melanie, John Frank Keegan, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Maggie Thomas, and Peter England.
The Police Community Support Officer attending the meeting was PCSO 8066 Rhian James.

Apologies for absence were received from: Des Thomas, Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Cllr Maureen Colgan.
The Vice Chairman opened the meeting by asking if any member was willing to propose that the minutes of the meeting held on the 14th April 2009 be accepted as they were published. Debbie Brown proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Tim McMahon seconded her proposal.

Further developments in the matters discussed at the meeting of the 14th April 2009

Ron Selby (Secretary) passed a folder around the members containing copies of the three letters he had been asked to write on behalf of the Community Association on the following matters:
1. To the Officer in Charge at Pembroke Dock Fire Station; requesting that except for emergency or training exercises, fire engines should avoid the use of Milton Terrace while on the way to the town centre. While the road surface is in such a poor state of repair, the passage of heavy vehicles along it will greatly add to its decrepitude.
2. To Nick Ainger M.P. expressing our gratitude for his support of the St Patrick’s Community Hall project, and for paying for the printing of 1,100 copies of the newsletter which were distributed to households throughout Pennar and Bufferland. Also included was Nick Ainger’s reply, in which he expressed his willingness to continue with his support for our community association in the future.
3. To Ian R Westley (PCC Director of Transportation & Environment) concerning the apparent abandonment of a large caravan and a boat (mounted on its trailer) on the council owned grass verge at the south side of Stranraer Road.
Follow up of P&BCA’s complaint of about a trail of mud along Pembroke Road

PCSO Rhian Thatcher said she had spoken with the Licensing Officer at County Hall, Haverfordwest, about the trail of mud deposited on Pembroke Road by a 4 x 4 vehicle used to transport feed to horses that are kept in a nearby field. The Traffic Police Department will investigate the matter and report on any action taken, and their recommendations to prevent a repeat of the incident.

More about that muddy pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace to Treowen Road

Cllr Tony Wilcox said the letter that Ian Jones (Pembroke Dock Town Clerk) wrote to the solicitors acting for the developers of the recently built nearby properties, revealed that only £5000 remains available for the paving of the pathway. Besides the paving work, the post that supports power lines to the nearby properties will have to be relocated, as it partially obstructs the pathway. The total sum to complete the work is well in excess of £5000; and Tony will enquire with PCC and / or Pembroke Dock Town Council if they can supplement the funds presently available so the work can go ahead.

P&BCA’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that all of the long time Pennar residents who can attest that that the land has been used by local people for their recreation over the past thirty or more years, have now signed affidavits to that effect, and the forms are now with Lynn Thomas at the PCC Land Registry.

Charity shop in aid of the Community Hall funds to open on Saturday, 16th May

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the charity shop in St Govan’s Shopping Centre will be open for business from Saturday 16th May to Thursday 21st May. Tony asked for volunteers, some with transport, to assist with moving the donated items from the community hall to the shop in St Govan’s Shopping Centre, and to help with arranging the goods on the shelves. He also asked for volunteers to man the shop between the business hours of 9.00 a.m. to 5.00 p.m.

Milton Terrace road has now been resurfaced
It was announced that the rapidly deteriorating stretch of road has recently been resurfaced, greatly to the residents’ relief.
Ladies Keep Fit & Pilates classes in St Patrick’s Community Hall
Cllr Liz Cook said that the third of the eight scheduled Keep Fit & Pilates classes took place on Monday 11th May between 7.00 p.m. and 9.00 p.m., and was attended by forty enthusiasts.

RWE / n.power open forum held in St Patrick’s Community Hall

Pembroke Dock residents were given the opportunity to discuss with Mr Simon Jameson, the Project Director for the new build 2,000 MW Combined Cycle Gas Turbine (CCGT) generating station and the company’s lady PR Officer, on how the station’s construction and operation will impact on the local environment. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that 110 people attended the forum. 

Discussion about ways to effect a tidying up around Stranraer Road

The long running and vexed question of a large caravan and a boat mounted on a trailer, that have been parked or abandoned on the council owned grass verge at the south side of Straraer Road was discussed once more. The Secretary had prepared a letter to be sent to Mr Ian R Westley (Director of Transportation & Environment) which set out the resident’s disappointment that the owners of the offending vehicles had failed to comply with the council’s orders that they should be removed. The members gave their approval for the letter to be sent to Mr Westley.

Other business

Improvements to Military Road and Stranraer Road
It was reported that that the western end of Military Road, i.e. outside house numbers 103 to 159, will soon be given a surface dressing with ‘Tarmac’ so the residents will enjoy a much smoother ride than they ever considered possible.

Stranraer Road is to be widened on either side by 18 inches (0.46m) to ease the flow of traffic.

Vehicle speed checks along High Street between 19th and 26th February 2009
The speed checks along High Street revealed that in the eastward direction, between 06.00 hrs and midnight 147 vehicles were travelling at speeds from 36 m.p.h. to 46 m.p.h.; while in the westward direction between 06.00 hrs and midnight, 113 vehicles were travelling at speeds between 36 m.p.h. and 46 m.p.h.

Vehicle speed checks along Military Road between 6th and 13th March 2009

The speed checks along Military Road revealed that in the eastward direction, between 06.00 hrs and midnight 88 vehicles were travelling at speeds between 36 and 46 m.p.h.; while in the westward direction between 06.00 hrs and midnight 118 vehicles were traveling at speeds between 36 m.p.h. and 46 m.p.h.
Efforts to reduce the amount of dog fouling in Pennar streets

A young person allowed his dog to foul the pavement in School Gardens, but he removed his dog’s mess after Cllr Wilcox spoke to his parents. Another person from High Street removed his dog’s mess after some argument.

The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00 p.m.

The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 9th June 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
